
Bucks:
1-877-769-9784

Cambria:
1-800-424-0485

Delaware:
1-888-207-2911

Lehigh:
1-866-238-231154

What to do to continue getting services:

If you have been getting the services that are being reduced, changed or denied and you ask 
for a Fair Hearing and your request is postmarked or hand-delivered within 1 day of the date 
on the notice telling you Magellan’s First Level Complaint or Grievance decision that acute 
inpatient services you have been receiving are being reduced, changed or denied or within 
10 days of the date on the notice telling you Magellan’s First Level Complaint or Grievance 
decision that any other services you have been receiving are being reduced, changed or 
denied, the services will continue until a decision is made.

Expedited Fair Hearing
What can I do if my health is at immediate risk?
If your doctor believes that waiting the usual time frame for deciding a Fair Hearing could harm 
your health, you may ask that the Fair Hearing take place more quickly. This is called an expedited 
Fair Hearing. You can ask for an early decision by calling the Department at 1-800-798-2339 or by 
faxing a letter to 717-772-6328. Your doctor must fax a signed letter to 717-772-6328 explaining 
why taking the usual amount of time to decide your Fair Hearing could harm your health. If your 
doctor does not send a letter, your doctor must testify at the Fair Hearing to explain why taking 
the usual amount of time to decide your Fair Hearing could harm your health.

The Bureau of Hearings and Appeals will schedule a telephone hearing and will tell you its 
decision within 3 business days after you asked for a Fair Hearing. 

If your doctor does not send a written statement and does not testify at the Fair Hearing, the Fair 
Hearing decision will not be expedited. Another hearing will be scheduled and the Fair Hearing 
will be decided using the usual time frame for deciding a Fair Hearing. 

You may call Member Services at Magellan if you need help or have questions about Fair Hearings, 
you can contact your local legal aid office at 1-800-322-7572 or call the Pennsylvania Health Law 
Project at 1-800-274-3258.

 


